Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 2nd February 2016
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Community Councillors Present


Andy Jones (Chair)

Cheryl Hyde


Margaret David 

Ray Jeffries


David Edlin


Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Derek Price
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Grahame Day and Eric Hoole
4
Bronllys Wellbeing Park Presentation

Lydia Powell and Linda Hughes from the Bronllys Wellbeing Park Steering Group gave a presentation on the plans for the land at the hospital in Bronllys.  The vision is that the Well Being Park will be an eco-garden village catering for a range of community housing needs with a range of other facilities being developed on the basis that they meet appropriate criteria such a local benefit, innovation, and sustainability in relation to employment environment health, social care, and well-being.  They requested that people sign up as individual supporters and that if the Community Council develops a community plan that the wellbeing park be included.  Further information is available on the Bronllys Community Council Website www.bronllyscc.org 
Action: Clerk to send e-mail address to Lydia Powell for future contact
5
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th January 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
No response had been received from Hay Festival regarding the further request to attend the meeting to discuss traffic management.  The Clerk will follow up with the festival team
Action: Clerk to follow up with the Festival Team

II
Item 4II
A letter had been received from Hay & District Dial-a-Ride thanking the Community Council for their donation.  The letter also reiterated the request that Ms Lesley Moore be contacted (01497 821616) should there be any concerns with the service.
III
Item 4IV
The information on the financial situation of Powys Citizens Advice Bureau had been distributed.  Further to this, it was felt that receipt of the information should be acknowledged, but that a donation would not be made at this time.  This was also in part due to the greater use of the Brecon Advice Centre by local residents.
Action: Clerk to communicate this to the Powys CAB

IV
Item VI
A response had been received from Powys County Council regarding the new planning consultation process for neighbours.  PCC had confirmed that they were fulfilling their legal obligations for consultation, and that they will continue to consult with direct neighbours.
V
Item VII
A response had been received from Powys County Council regarding the future of the play areas should a local group not take on the responsibility for them.  PCC would continue to maintain one of each of the play parks in Three Cocks and Felindre.  This would be minimal maintenance (grass cutting etc.) and that when play equipment deteriorated, it would be removed and not replaced.
A communication had been received from Stephen Butcher from Powys County Council stating that the Housing department are actively seeking PCC owned land that could potentially be put forward for affordable housing.  Mr Butcher stated that as there had been no formal expression of interest in the Pound Field, it was effectively surplus.  This news had come as a blow to the community who had been working for several years to take this area on.  There was a discussion on whether to write to PCC in support of the Community Hall Committee.  It was felt that whilst the Community Council were supportive of the Community Centre Committee taking on the management of the Pound Field, that without the submission of the Expression of Interest Form, this process would not be able to progress to the formal stage, and that it was vital that this form be submitted with all haste to try to ensure that the field remained in the control of the village.  Once this has been submitted, the Community Council would be able to write to PCC in support.
Action: Clerk to contact the Secretary of the Committee regarding submitting the EOI.
The Clerk had received information regarding the exact area covered by the play areas in Three Cocks and the Community Council were satisfied that the maintenance previously described would be suitable.

VI
Item VIII
CH had spoken to the Wye Local and submitted the advert.  AJ has spoken to the Brecon & Radnor Express previously and will re-visit this for an article with advertisement.
Action: AJ to contact the Brecon & Radnor Express
VII
Item 8(ii)
A letter of thanks had been received from the Wales Air Ambulance for the donation.
VIII
Item 9(iii)
The Clerk had contacted PCC Highways regarding the incident near the garage in Glasbury.
VIIII
Item 9(iv)
AJ reported that Powys County Council have decided to press ahead with the option to close both Gwernyfed and Brecon High Schools and open a new school in Brecon.  The decision will be made by the Cabinet, not the Welsh Government, although it will be dependent on funding from them.  The school had been asked for their response to the proposal, AJ had sent in an individual response which he will distribute.  There will be a formal consultation process, and AJ reminded the meeting that the proposal is only for 11-16 education, post 16 will be offered by NPT College, possibly at their Brecon campus.
Action: AJ to distribute his e-mail

6
Planning Matters

P/2015/1114 – Erection of an affordable dwelling, formation of vehicular access and installation of septic tank at Land at Pontithel, Brecon, Powys
There were no observations on this application

P/2015/1175 – Application to vary conditions at Mill House, Three Cocks, Brecon, Powys

There were no observations on this application

Some of the plans were displayed using a projector, and it was agreed that as Powys County Council will no longer be sending hard copies of applications and plans, that it was reasonable to purchase a projector.  GH had received a user guide for accessing the Powys Planning Portal and the Clerk will distribute this.

Action: Clerk & Chair to investigate the purchase of a projector

Clerk to distribute the user guide for the Planning Portal

7
Literature & Information Received
(i)
One Voice Wales Brecon & Radnor Area Committee

This item was received, AJ will try to attend the meeting
(ii)
Powys Archives Newsletter

This item was received
(iii)
Queens 90th Birthday – Community Celebrations

An e-mail had been received from Glasbury WI regarding the upcoming birthday celebrations, and asking whether the Community Council had envisaged organising an event.  It was agreed that the Community Council would not organise anything and wished the WI well with their arrangements.
Action: Clerk to contact Anne Collins

8
Parking Review

There had been no further contact from Jo Lancey of Powys County Council following the site meeting last year and it was agreed to contact her for an update.
Action: Clerk to contact Jo Lancey

9
County Councillors Report
GH reported that the Powys Local Development Plan has been submitted to the Welsh Government for examination.  Also he clarified that along with the dropping the proposed boundary changes and reduction in the number of County Councillors, there also would be no change in Community Council areas at this time.
8
Financial Matters
(i)
PAVO Invoice

The invoice for £30 for the quarterly payroll service was agreed
Action: Clerk to send payment to PAVO
(ii)
Village Hall Grant

The Community Council are required to provide the details of the level of support to each of the village halls that are supported by the Community Council.  It was proposed that this be the same level as agreed last year at £750 for both the Village Hall in Felindre and St Peters Church Hall in Glasbury
Action: Clerk to complete and return the form
(iii)
Clerks Salary


The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.  RJ requested that the Clerks salary be an agenda item for next month
Action: Clerk to place an item on next months agenda

9
Any Other Business
(i) The invoice for membership of One Voice Wales had been received and this was agreed.
Action: Clerk to send payment of £129 to One Voice Wales


(ii)
RJ reported that the defibrillator had been installed at the garage in Glasbury.  This had been provided by the Lions and it was agreed to send a letter of thanks for this and the other defibrillators that had been installed in the area.
Action: Clerk to send letter to the Hay Lions


RJ queried how to get into the defibrillators and it was explained that a code was needed.  CH will follow up to establish to codes so that they can be distributed.

Action: CH to provide the codes to access the defibrillators


(iii)
RJ also reported that a new location for the noticeboard at the garage had yet to be established.  DP agreed to contact Wye Valley Canoes about using their noticeboard as a temporary measure.
Action: DP to contact Wye Valley Canoes


(iv)
The drain is still blocked in Felindre.  GH explained that the local depot are aware of this.

(v)
AJ distributed some tourism leaflets that had been produced by communities in the Upper Usk valley.  It was agreed to discuss these at next months meeting

Action: Clerk to place an item on the agenda

Next Meeting – 1st March 2016 at 7:30pm in Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
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